
STAFF REPORT 

 

SUBJECT: Approve an Expenditure for Shield Grant Program 

DEPARTMENT: Police 

STAFF CONTACT: James Gresham 

 RECOMMENDATION: 

Approve the expenditure for the purchase of 15 ballistic shields.   

 BACKGROUND: 

In September of 2022 the Council approved the application for the Bullet-Resistant Shield Grant Program.  The 
department’s subsequent application was approved in the amount of $90,763.23.  The grant is a 100% 
reimbursement with no matching requirement.  The vendor Galls was selected and they provided a quote under 
a cooperative purchasing program for the purchase of 15 shields, 13 of which will be placed in patrol vehicles.   

 FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY: 

The expenditure amount of $90,763.23 is not budgeted but will be reimbursed by the grant program.    

 ALTERNATIVES 


